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FTA to Hold Webinar on New and Small Starts Programs

The Federal Transit Administration (FTA) will be holding an informational webinar to explain the Advanced Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ANPRM) they released earlier this year. Specifically, the FTA issued an ANPRM earlier this year in which they sought public input on how to improve the New Starts/Small Starts calculation of cost-effectiveness, including whether the FTA should measure quantifiable benefits other than reduced travel time. The webinar will be held on Thursday, June 24, 2010, at 2:00 PM (Eastern Time). FTA Deputy Administrator Therese McMillan and senior FTA staff will be available online to explain the ANPRM, which was published in the Federal Register on June 3, 2010, and to take questions from the public. To register online for the webinar individuals may click here. Staff will be participating in the webinar and will provide comments to the FTA on the New Starts/Small Starts justification criteria prior to the August 2, 2010 deadline to submit comments.  

http://video.webcasts.com/events/pmny001/viewer/index.jsp?eventid=35227
TCRP Synthesis 84: Current Practices in Greenhouse Gas Emissions Savings from Transit
The Transit Cooperative Research Program (TCRP), sponsored by the Federal Transit Administration, has released a report entitled SYNTHESIS 84: A Synthesis of Transit Practice Current Practices in Greenhouse Gas Emissions Savings from Transit, A Synthesis of Transit Practice (http://www.trb.org/Publications/Blurbs/163614.aspx).  

This study describes the role of transit agencies in reducing GHG emissions and catalogs the current practices of a sample of agencies. Research for this study included a literature review, a survey of 62 transit agencies, with 41 responding (66%); and interviews with three agencies, including the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority.    

The purpose of this synthesis report is to equip transit agencies with knowledge of how their services and operations specifically affect transportation GHG emissions.  

This report also provides agencies with a summary of the most current research and practices in reducing GHG emissions through public transportation.  

Thanks to our staff who is implementing our current sustainability and sustainability-related efforts, we are leading the nation in reducing the greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions that contribute to climate change. Through this report, our experience can be used as a template for others to also create a business case for their own sustainability efforts.  Please visit www.metro.net/sustainability or call 213/922-1100 for information regarding our sustainability programs or if you have questions or recommendations in making our agency become more sustainable.
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